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The month of June seems a distant memory. Over the summer months more than 700 
children across the area have been reached with the Gospel through CEF clubs. We thank 
God for His enabling, strength and wisdom as we have navigated the summer ministries. 
We also thank Him for His faithfulness over the summer months. In June we conducted 
a number of 5 Day Clubs in schools. Children were taught ‘How to Know Christ,’ through 
the various lessons. 

Clubs were also conducted in the Bawnmore estate and in Mossley. In Mossley children 
played with lego and board games for 30 minutes before having a Bible hour. Lunch was 
then provided free of charge before children went home. One young boy came to Rachael 
during the week and asked, “Who pays for all this?” This young boy was touched by the 
care and love shown to him and the other children. 

Bawnmore went well again this year reaching around 13 children across the whole week.  
It was advertised by the local community group again. We pray that the Biblical truth 
which was faithfully taught, will fall on the right soil. During the week Seamus, the local 
Community Worker, helped to hold some of the song visuals. As we sang the songs people 
walked past.  We pray on for souls to be saved and for the truth of the songs to bring 
people into the family of God.  

We had 42 children booked in for camp this year. The Juniors were taught about Ruth and 
the Inters teaching was on different Biblical characters who had encounters with Jesus. 
Each night before bed we gathered in the big tent to hear about the life story on Hudson 
Taylor. Although camp at times was challenging, we believe God was working amongst 
the children and young people.

Church based clubs were a real blessing this year with many children being reached. 
Carrickfergus Baptist witnessed over 100 coming in each night. Greenisland Church 
of the Nazarene numbers were steady throughout the week averaging 45. Monkstown 
Baptist fed the children after the Bible hour and witnessed over 50 children being 
reached with the Gospel.

These doors of opportunity are an answer to your prayers and we sincerely thank you 
for reading the quarterly updates and praying for the work across the area. Without 
prayer these doors don’t open and the work becomes fruitless. It is our prayer that new 
volunteers would catch the vision for the lost. We thank God for the group of volunteers 
that completed the TCE course in the area and we trust that some of them will use what 
they have learnt on the course to make a difference in their churches and also in South 
East Antrim.     

Child Evangelism Fellowship of Ireland is a charity, registered with The Charity Commission for
Northern Ireland (NIC 100984) and with the Charities Regulator in the Republic of Ireland (RCN 20201509).

Mossley 5 Day Club

This hope we have as an anchor of the soul, both sure and steadfast, and which enters the Presence behind the veil, where the 
forerunner has entered for us, even Jesus, having become High Priest forever according to the order of Melchizedek.                

Hebrews 6:19-20

Bawnmore 5 Day Club

Camp Missionary Story on Hudson Taylor

TCE 1 Students

Camp Activity

Monkstown Baptist
Holiday Bible Club



Monthly Prayer Meetings

Friday 4th October, Friday 1st 
November and Friday 6th December 
Carrickfergus Prayer Cell – 7.30pm
Northland Court, Northland Road, 
Carrickfergus, BT38 8LF

Friday 4th October, Friday 1st 
November and 6th December
Straid Prayer Cell – 8.00pm
10 Village Hill Mews,
Newtownabbey, BT39 9WF

Come and join us as we pray for the 
children and young people of the area.

By subscribing to our YouTube channel, you will get to see the latest videos as they 
are uploaded.

May you know
the blessing and 

peace of God. 

Philip, Rachael
and Joel

Chairman:  Trevor McKitterick 
30 Fairview Park Newtownabbey | BT36 6PY | 02890 848640

Treasurer:  Jean Porte
7 Milebush Cottages Carrickfergus | BT38 7QH | 02893 364930

When I cannot read, when I cannot think, when I cannot even pray, I can 
trust. I am no longer anxious about anything, as I realise that He is able to 
carry out His will for me. It does not matter where He places me, or how. That 
is for Him to consider, not me, for in the easiest positions He will give me 
grace, and in the most difficult ones His grace is sufficient.”	                                                                                    	
	                					                             Hudson Taylor

Thank  you

Thank you for all your support and 
encouragement as we seek to win 

the lost for Jesus. We appreciate 
your continual prayers as we 

conduct ministry in South East 
Antrim. Please note a member of 

the Committee will be calling with 
you in October to open boxes.   

The Committee. 

Announcements

Autumn Conference
Saturday 5th October 2024

Lurgan Baptist church 7.30pm

Autumn Week
of Prayer

Monday 14th October - 8pm
Trevor and Helen McKitterick

30 Fairview Park,
Newtownabbey, BT36 6PY

Wednesday 16th October – 7.30pm
Greenisland Church of the Nazarene

Longfield Gardens,
Carrickfergus, BT38 8TR

Friday 18th October – 7.30pm 
Jean Porte 

7 Milebush Cottages,
Carrickfergus, BT38 7QH

Child Evangelism Fellowship of Ireland is a registered Company limited by guarantee (NI622619):
a Charity, registered with the Charity Commission for Northern Ireland (NIC 100984); and, with the 

Charities Regulator in the Republic of Ireland (RCN 20201509).

Praise and Prayer
Thank God for all the children and young 
people reached over the summer.

As we start into school work again. 
Please pray that doors would remain 
open and new opportunities would 
present themselves. 

New volunteers to catch the vision for 
the lost.

For a great spiritual harvest amongst the 
children and young people across the 
local area. 

•

•

•

•

Carrickfergus Baptist
Holiday Bible Club

Greenisland Holiday Bible Club


